Connecticut Geospatial Information Systems Council

Education and Outreach Working Group

Meeting Minutes

10 February 2011
· The meeting started at 13:30
· Present included:  P. Sandgren, E. Wilson, P. Petrella, B. Asimonye, B. Stewart-Kelly
· Discussion on meeting with the GISC Working Groups on how to handle spring flooding, what data to use.  Who will handle mapping possible flooding problems.  It was agreed that DEMHS would certainly map any issues and emergency flooding at the GeoLab.  Discussions on what data to use were appropriate for the Data Working Group.

· Discussion on the spring issue of Geo-Focus.  Beth would like to have it ready by March 21.
· Emily stated that MAGIC is taking over the CT state data center and will soon have the 2010 census data up.

· Discussion on a theme for GIS day – How GIS Has Saved Money.  This was expanded to the idea of dedicating an entire issue of Geo-Focus to ways GIS has saved money.  Also possibly using this as theme for 2011 (entire year).
· Example = Pictometry from different flights can show changes over time
· Example = purchase of orthophotography – why spend thousands for a flight covering one city when the cost can drop significantly if a region or the entire state joins the contract.
· Beth will put articles in the newsletter if the group can get people to submit them

· Peter will call Erik Snowden to ask for an article about the costs of orthos recently purchased for CRCOG

· Suggestion – Spring map gallery at LOB.  Beth will inquire about the possibility
· Suggestion – send a suggestion to the governor’s website that GIS is important to the state (and how).

· Suggestion by Bernard – read the GISC business plan

· Discussion on doing a special presentation for the legislature – it was argued that a special edition of Geo-Focus would have a better chance of capturing the attention of a legislator in a quiet moment
· Discussion on bringing up the matter of GIS Saves Money at the February council meeting, and asking for suggestions.  The GISC should have ownership of this subject/theme as well (not just Education & Outreach).  Who are the legislators who appointed council members? 

· Suggestion was made by Pete Petrella to enhance the website with webinars.  Pete agreed to oversee this effort

· A final suggestion was made to put something about GIS Saves Money on the first page of the spring newsletter [image: image1.png]



